

Evan

Last year in class I had a boy named Evan. He is the only child of a woman who never really desired having children. Mom is a very caring woman and has embraced motherhood as best as she can.

Evan, at the age of four, weighed 89 pounds. Due to some lack of confidence associated with weight, he was standoffish and did not socialize with his peers. By November's Parent/Teacher conference, mom was beginning to question where her son was socially and emotionally in comparison to the rest of the kids in his age group. In class, we had been discussing "just for fun food" vs. healthy options. During our conference, mom and I discussed serving size and body mass index.

By January, Evan was making statements along the line, "I think my stomach is comfortable" and "I think I'll let my body rest and think about what it wants." By the end of February, Evan was running and playing with the other children. By March, Evan had developed four close friendships. He was sharing his skills with confidence and his peers adored him for it.

During our last conference with mom, she stated that she was amazed at all of Evan's growth and how far he had come out of his shell. With all of the work my family support staff did with his mom, she was able to connect on a deeper level with her child and we could see changes in her, as well.



IN THIS ISSUE:

Article Page

Evan 1

Your Child Is Watching 2

Elizabeth 2

CONNECT WITH KYFS:

KYFS.org • 253.859.0300



twitter.com/KentYouthFamily



facebook.com/kentyouthandfamily



plus.google.com Search Kent Youth and Family Services



youtube.com/TheKYFS



kentyouthandfamily.blogspot.com



232 2nd Avenue South Suite 201 Kent, WA 98032

Jane Smith 123 Main Street City, WA 12345

Your Child Is Watching

Last fall I had a family in my class, the child was a three year old girl on an IEP. She was quiet and often did not want to come to school. Mom continued to bring her every day, despite her screaming and crying. After a few weeks, the child came to school without a problem and started to talk quietly to me. Every day at lunch, she would sit by me. One day at lunch, she really opened up and told me something she had heard her mom say at home. At the parent teacher conference, I shared this with her mom. She said, "I did not realize that she was listening or even understood what I was talking about."

To read more of this story, please visit: http://kentyouthandfamily.blogspot.com/

Elizabeth, Our Granddaughter

Christmas of 2012, Elizabeth's mother dropped her off at our house for what would be her first real family Christmas.

Elizabeth was 12 years old.

We hadn't seen or heard from either of them in about 6 years. Little did we know then, but Elizabeth's mom was dealing with issues in her own life. Battling her own demons, she did not come back for her daughter. Shocked and filled with a sense of responsibility, we contacted and worked with Child Protective Services in an effort to gain legal custody of her. As we celebrated this victory, we learned of her mother's passing.

To read more of this story, please visit: http://kentyouthandfamily.blogspot.com/

MANAGEMENT TEAM

Mike Heinisch
Executive Director
Dee Ashmore
Administrative Director
Nathan Box
Fund Development
Paula Frederick
Clinical Programs Director
Anthony Hanley
Substance Abuse Program Manager
Theresa La Ronde
Head Start / ECEAP Center Director
Cyoon McBride

After School Program Director

Watson Manor Program Director

Laurie Peterson

Ken Thomas, President
Kent Police Chief
J. David Huhs, 1st Vice President
Curran Law Firm
Brandy Reed, 2nd Vice President
Ashley House
Charles T. Adams, Treasurer
Boeing Kent Space Center (Retired)
Rona Popp, Secretary
Kent School District
Israel Vela, Past President
Seattle Public Schools

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

AT LARGE
Michael Mathews
Banner Bank
Anil Abraham
Peoples Builder Construction LLC
Jane Prestbye
Kent Lutheran Church
Lesley Hogan
Renton Technical College
Cynthia Tanis
Kent Station
Tamar Zere
Green River Community College

Cynthia Tanis
Kent Station
Tamar Zere
Green River Community College
Wade Schwartz
Blanc & Schwartz Salon
Naomi Knoll
Kent Meridian High School

HONORARY BOARD MEMBERS
Theresa Ahern
Curran Law Firm
Linda Cattey
Community Volunteer
Ed Crawford
Kent Chief of Police (Retired)
Brenda Fincher
Holy Spirit Church
Julia Patterson
King County Council Member (Retired)

Rep. Pat Sullivan
Washington State Legislature, 47th District

Margaret Whitney
Kent School District (Retired)